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Mr Speaker, the House has spoken and the Government will listen.

It is clear that the House does not support this deal. But tonight’s vote
tells us nothing about what it does support. Nothing about how – or even if –
it intends to honour the decision the British people took in a referendum
Parliament decided to hold.

People, particularly EU citizens who have made their home here and UK
citizens living in the EU, deserve clarity on these questions as soon as
possible. Those whose jobs rely on our trade with the EU need that clarity.
So with your permission Mr Speaker I would like to set out briefly how the
Government intends to proceed.

First, we need to confirm whether this Government still enjoys the confidence
of the House. I believe that it does, but given the scale and importance of
tonight’s vote it is right that others have the chance to test that question
if they wish to do so. I can therefore confirm that if the Official
Opposition table a confidence motion this evening in the form required by the
Fixed Term Parliaments Act, the Government will make time to debate that
motion tomorrow. And if, as happened before Christmas, the Official
Opposition decline to do so, we will – on this occasion – consider making
time tomorrow to debate any motion in the form required from the other
opposition parties, should they put one forward.

Second, if the House confirms its confidence in this Government I will then
hold meetings with my colleagues, our Confidence & Supply partner the DUP and
senior Parliamentarians from across the House to identify what would be
required to secure the backing of the House. The Government will approach
these meetings in a constructive spirit, but given the urgent need to make
progress, we must focus on ideas that are genuinely negotiable and have
sufficient support in this House. Third, if these meetings yield such ideas,
the Government will then explore them with the European Union.

Mr Speaker I want to end by offering two reassurances.

The first is to those who fear that the Government’s strategy is to run down
the clock to 29th March. That is not our strategy. I have always believed
that the best way forward is to leave in an orderly way with a good deal and
have devoted much of the last two years negotiating such a deal. As you
confirmed Mr Speaker, the amendment to the business motion tabled last week
by my Right Honourable and Learned Friend the Member for Beaconsfield is not
legally binding, but the Government respects the will of the House. We will
therefore make a statement about the way forward and table an amendable
motion by Monday.

The second reassurance is to the British people, who voted to leave the
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European Union in the referendum two and a half years ago. I became Prime
Minister immediately after that referendum. I believe it is my duty to
deliver on their instruction and I intend to do so.

Mr Speaker every day that passes without this issue being resolved means more
uncertainty, more bitterness and more rancour. The Government has heard what
the House has said tonight, but I ask Members on all sides of the House to
listen to the British people, who want this issue settled, and to work with
the Government to do just that.

Speech: Launch of the new Toyota
Corolla

Hiroki Nakajima, Ambassador, ladies and gentlemen, it is a huge honour and a
pleasure to be here to celebrate this success. Dr van Zyl referred to the
decision to invest in TNGA. That was a thrilling moment to have that vote of
confidence in the future, building on the success of over a quarter of a
century of achievements here in Derbyshire.

But it is a particular pleasure to be able to meet team members on the line
to see it now going into production and making cars that will be sold not
just in this country but around the world. And it is fitting that you have
invited what I like to think of as team Toyota here from the plant, from the
local community and right across the country and we are all delighted at your
success and are determined to make sure it can power forward in the future.

Now the Corolla of course is a historic car. This is a historic moment for a
historic car. When it was launched in 1966, it was launched with these words,
that it was “The most wanted car by the market – presented to the world by
bringing together the essence of Toyota’s technology”. And what we see today
through this investment is that those values and those traditions continue.

Right from the outset, it was the Corolla that brought sports car technology
to the school run if I can put it that way. It was the first family car with
front brake discs. It was the first Japanese car with a floor-mounted gear
lever. And the first Japanese car with a 4-speed fully-synchronised manual
transmission. Britons, when it was first launched, could own a piece of the
future, and this is as true now as it was then.

The Corolla that we are celebrating today is a fitting heir to this tradition
of continuing innovation. And as we move into the era of clean technology,
the facts that the hybrid technology pioneered by Toyota is being produced
here in Derbyshire, and of course in Deeside in North Wales, is a tremendous
source of pride to all of us in the United Kingdom.

2,600 people work here, members of Toyota work force here onsite and 600 more
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in Deeside. But of course, we know that beyond the factory gates so many
partners are part of this success and I know that many of them are
represented here today. I just wanted to refer to and pay tribute to those
who may not have the Toyota brand but are very much part of that success.
Adient who supply seats for the vehicles just down the road in Burton-Upon-
Trent. I think Garry Linnett is here from Aisin who produce panoramic car
roofs. This fantastic innovation that’s going to be appreciated for those
endless summer days that we look forward to in the UK.

Kevin Schofield, I think is here from Futaba who produces the weld and sub-
assembly parts, and seeing all of these parts come in at short notice, and
seeing them so brilliantly deployed in these vehicles, is a real
demonstration of the power of the model that Toyota has pioneered and has
taught much of the rest of British manufacturing.

So, this has always been a successful partnership. We have drawn and learnt
much from Toyota’s presence here. We think this has been a successful joint-
collaboration over the years and we are thrilled that it is moving to the
next stage.

Dr van Zyl reflected the importance of having those conditions that have been
central to success. Having a skilled, dedicated and motivated workforce that
we have in abundance here and you always will. But also, to make sure we
recognise the importance of public policy that is supportive and backs
investments like this. We should be able to continue to trade without
introducing any of those frictions that would disrupt what is a perfect
process that has been optimised here.

I hear that very strongly. Over the years, the evidence that has been
presented by Toyota and other firms within the advanced manufacturing sector
in the UK has been instrumental in determining the kind of relationship that
we want.

In these days ahead, I will continue to be a strong advocate for that kind of
relationship which has been so crucial to our success.

Toyota has done the country a service, in bringing to life the benefits and
the actuality of just-in-time production of advanced manufacturing and the
benefits that there are to all. We are very grateful for that and we give
this commitment; we will always back you, we will always celebrate your
success, and we will always listen to you, and to act on what you need to
prosper in the future.

Today’s a fantastic day of celebration. It is a huge honour to have been
asked to be part of it. Thank you very much indeed for inviting me. I’d like
to hand over to the ambassador.



Press release: Ashford dairy farmer
prosecuted for polluting stream with
slurry

A dairy farmer based near Ashford, Kent, has been ordered to pay £1,500 plus
£5,516 in victim charges and costs by Maidstone Magistrates’ Court, after
being found guilty of discharging slurry into a local watercourse.

The Environment Agency brought the charges against Mr Peter Joules of
Bircholt Farm, Bradbourne, Ashford, Kent, after its officers discovered a
spill of neat slurry from an overflowing slurry lagoon that reached the
stream. The officers then found that there had been a longer spill of dilute
slurry and dirty water from livestock gathering areas that was also polluting
the watercourse, via an underground pipe.

In March 2017, Environment Agency officers were inspecting a tributary of the
Aylesford Brook when they discovered slurry running into the stream, and
traced it back to the slurry lagoon at Bircholt Farm. They then discovered a
black pipe discharging a brown liquid around 200 metres further upstream. The
pipe was part of farmyard drainage system that discharged rainwater and yard
washings. The pipe allowed diluted slurry, chopped straw, animal feed and
soil sediment to enter the stream.

Environment Agency officers took samples from the stream and found the water
quality was heavily impacted by the two discharges. The EU Water Framework
Directive (WFD) sets limits for what is considered ‘good’ water quality. The
WFD levels for biological oxygen demand are 4.0mg/l, yet those found in the
sample were 463mg/l; 115 times the limit. For orthophosphate, the level is
0.12mg/l, but the sample returned 15.2 mg/l; 126 times above the limit.

An Environment Agency spokesperson said:

Good farm management is vital to avoid incidents like this that
damage the local aquatic environment and harm wildlife.

We take these incidents very seriously and do everything within our
powers to safeguard the environment and people that may be
affected. Mr Joules’ farm didn’t have the infrastructure to deal
with the slurry it produces, which caused a serious pollution
incident. In these circumstances we do not hesitate to prosecute.

Ends

Notes to Editors

Mr Peter Joules of Bircholt Farm was charged under: Environmental Permitting
(England and Wales) Regulations 2016 Section 38(1) It is an offence for a
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person to (a) contravene regulation 12(1) or (b) knowingly cause or knowingly
permit the contravention of regulation 12(1)(a) Section 12(1) A person must
not, except under to the extent authorised by an environment permit, (a)
operate a regulated facility, (b) cause or knowingly permit a water discharge
activity or groundwater activity.

Mr Joules received a £600 fine for the black pipe and £900 fine for the
overflowing slurry lagoon.

For more information contact the Communications Team on 0800 141 2743

####www.gov.uk/environment-agency ####Follow us on Twitter @EnvAgencySE

Press release: Commission appoints
Interim Managers at The Alternative
Animal Sanctuary

The Charity Commission has today announced the appointment of interim
managers to The Alternative Animal Sanctuary (1111406) due to continued
concerns about the governance and management of the charity.

Interim managers are appointed to take over the running of a charity where
the Commission has identified misconduct or mismanagement, or there is a need
to protect the charity’s property.

The Commission opened a statutory inquiry into The Alternative Animal
Sanctuary in March 2017 to examine the administration, governance and
financial management of the charity.

The Commission made an order under Section 76 (3)(g) of the Charities Act
2011 on 2 January 2019 to appoint Phil Watts and Sarah Tomlinson of Anthony
Collins Solicitors LLP as joint interim managers to the exclusion of the
trustees.

The interim managers will take on control of the management and
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administration of the charity from the current trustees, with the exception
of the day-to-day care of the animals at the sanctuary, until the Commission
makes a further order.

The Commission’s investigation continues; it intends to publish a report
setting out its findings on conclusion of the inquiry. Reports of previous
inquiries are available on GOV.UK.

Ends

Notes to Editors:

This appointment is a temporary and protective power that will be1.
reviewed at regular intervals. It will continue until the Commission
makes a further order for its variation or discharge.
The Charity Commission is the independent regulator of charities in2.
England and Wales. For more information see the about us page on GOV.UK.
Search for charities on our online register.3.

Published 15 January 2019

Press release: Wrexham care home
abuser has sentence increased

A man who sexually abused a teenager more than 40 years ago has today had his
sentence increased after the Solicitor General, Robert Buckland QC MP,
referred it to the Court of Appeal for being unduly lenient.

While in his late teens, Graham Stridgeon sexually abused a fellow resident
at Bryn Alyn children’s home on several occasions in the 1970s. The victim
was under 15 at the time. Stridgeon, now 64, was arrested and charged
following ‘Operation Pallial’, an independent National Crime Agency
investigation into recent allegations of past abuse in the North Wales care
system.

Stridgeon was originally sentenced in October 2018 to 3 and a half years in
prison at Mold Crown Court. The Court of Appeal has today increased his
sentence to 5 years and 10 months in prison with an extended licence period
of 3 years.

Speaking after the hearing, the Solicitor General said:

“I would like to thank the victim for bringing Stridgeon’s offences to light,
and I hope that they now feel that their courage has been rewarded and that
justice has been done. I would also like to thank the National Crime Agency
for their hard work on Operation Pallial.”
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